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IN THIS ISSUE: The Village of Bristol Municipal Office
will be closed for day to day busi-
®  COVID-19 ISSUES AND CHANGES ness until further notice. The onlz

exception will be for obtaining an
absentee ballot form, absentee vot-
¢ ANNUAL KENOSHA COUNTY RECYCLING EVENT ing, or registering to vote. Hours for
voting are M-F 8am-4pm thru April
2nd, and 8am-5pm on April 3rd.

* UPCOMING ELECTIONS FOR 2020—ACCEPTABLE PHOTO ID'S—VOTER REGISTRATION

¢ census 2020

¢ BUILDING INSPECTION HOURS

All payments can be made online at
®  JOHN'S DISPOSAL NOTICE & SCHEDULE*CHANGE IN BULK PICKUP™ villageofbristol.org, or if paying by
check can be placed in our drop box

® 2019 TAXRATES located by our front doors.

Please visit our website for any up-
****POLLING PLACE LOCATION CHANGE***** dates on office hours and for contact
information. All business is being

Due to the COVID-19 virus, changes have been made to our polling done by phone, email, or fax.

locations for the upcoming election on April 7th.

We thank you for understanding the
There will be ONE polling location for ALL Bristol residents, which will changes that have had to be made in

be at the Village Hall location: 19801 83rd Street. lieu of the COVID-19 situation.

The Village of Bristol Administration and all other Village of Bristol Departments are ac-

tively coordinating with and participating in the Kenosha County Emergency Operations Center (EOC) that has been partially opened
to support a prepared and coordinated response to all emergencies during the evolving COVID-19 situation.

For additional information and the latest developments, please pay attention to updates from the Kenosha County Department of
Health Services' website (https:/Awww.kenoshacounty.org/297/Health-Services) or Facebook page (@kenoshacountyhealth), and the
Center for Disease Control and Prevention’s (CDC's) website at hitps://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html). Additional
information regarding preventative/containment measures, medical concerns or how to connect with the proper healthcare resources
can also be obtained through the Wisconsin Department of Health Services 211 hotline (Dial 2-1-1).

Thank you for your patience and support during this period; please do not hesitate to call 911 in the event of an emergency.

Best Regards,

John Niederer | Fire Chief | Village of Bristol Fire Department
19801 83" Street | Bristol, WI 53104
Office: 262-857-2711 | Fax: 262-857-2136 | chief@villageofbristol.org
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—~— UPCOMING ELECTIONS IN 2020

- Tuesday, April 7, 2020—Spring Election & Presidential Preference Primary
= Tuesday, August 11, 2020—Partisan Primary Election

- Tuesday, November 3, 2020—General & Presidential Election

Acceptable Photo IDs

Unrversrry / COLLEGE

WI Statr ID
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Information provided by the Wisconsin Elections Commission
WHEN CAN I REGISTER TO VOTE?

By mail. Up to 20 days before the election. Registration forms should be mailed to your municipal clerk.
You can start your voter registration form online at | ; . Your form must be printed, signed,
and mailed or delivered, to your municipal clerk. You must always provide a Proof of Residence document

when registering, If you are registering by mail, you can use any of the forms of Proof of Residence except a
residential lease.

Online. Up to 20 days before the election. Voters who have a valid State of Wisconsin Driver License or
State of Wisconsin ID card issued by the Wisconsin Division of Motor Vehicles (DMV) can register to vote
online on the MyVote Wisconsin website: http://myvote.wi.gov. To register online, the voter must enter a
name, date of birth, Driver License or ID number, and an address that matches what is on file with the
Wisconsin DMV. If all of the fields match, the voter will be able to register to vote completely online without
needing to print, sign or mail the form and without needing to send a proof of residence document. Voters
who are not able to match their information with the information in the DMV database will be given the
option to register by mail (see instructions above).

In the municipal clerk’s office. You may register in-person in your municipal clerk’s office up until the
Friday before the election at 5:00 p.m. or close of business, whichever is later. You must always provide a
Proof of Residence document when registering to vote.

At the polling place on Election Day. You may register at the polls on Election Day. You must always
provide a Proof of Residence document when registering to vote.

WHAT DO I NEED TO BRING TO REGISTER TO VOTE?

If you have been issued a State of Wisconsin Driver License or ID card that is current and valid, you
must provide the number and expiration date. If your W1 driver license is cancelled or expired; or your
WIDOT-issued ID is expired, provide the number and the last four digits of your Social Security number. If
you have not been issued a W1 driver license or W1 DOT-issued ID, you must provide the last four digits of
your Social Security number. If you have none of these documents, you will be able to indicate that fact.

You must provide a Proof of Residence document when registering to vote in Wisconsin. A Proof of
Residence document is a document that proves where you live in Wisconsin. Please see the Proof of
Residence handout for a list of acceptable documents.

IS THERE ANYTHING ELSE I NEED TO KNOW ABOUT REGISTRATION?

Photo ID is never required when registering to vote. However, a Proof of Residence document is always
needed when registering to vote in Wisconsin.

Voters must reside at their address for at least 10 days by Election Day in order to register to vote.
Voters who have moved within Wisconsin less than 10 days before the election must vote from their previous
address, either by absentee ballot or at the polling place. Voters who have moved to Wisconsin from another
state less than 10 days before an election are only eligible to vote in Presidential elections.

Wisconsin law no longer allows a “corroborating witness” to provide Proof of Residence. See the “Proof
of Residence™ documents for a list of Proof of Residence documents.

You cannot register the Saturday, Sunday, or Monday before an election, but you can register at the
polling place on Election Day.

Find more information on the Photo ID law at www.Bringit.wi.gov

Register to vote or check your registration status at: www.MyVote.wi.gov
Contart the Wisennsin Flartinne Cammiccinn at 1-RRB-Vnte-Wis ar at electinnc@wi onv



[ Prequently-Asked Questions |
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Kenosha County
Houschold
Hazardous Waste,
I-Waste &
Refrigerant
Collection Event

Saturday, May 2nd
8:00am - 1:00pm

Kenosha County Center
Pubtic Works

2020
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Garage
19600 75¢h S, Bristol, W1 58104
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We keep your data
like you keep your
kids. Safe and secure.

All 2020 Census responses are kept confidential and
private. it's the law. Your responses cannot be shared
and cannot be used against you by any government

agency or court in any way.

For more information, visit: Shape
your future

2020CENSUS.GOV START HERE >




|
Counting everyone in your
household can shape your future.

Every 10 years, the United States counts everyone living in the country on April 1,
regardless of their nationality or living situation. This includes renters.

To ensure an accurate count, remember to:

Count every person living m Respond at the address

where you were living or

or staying in your home. staying on April 1, 2020.

What’s in it for me?

The 2020 Census is an opportunity to create a better future for our
communities and the next generation by providing an up-to-date count of
our population. The data collected will help determine how over $675 billion
in federal funding is distributed each year for things like housing assistance,
infrastructure, and public transportation.

For more information, visit: yoursfl::t:tfrg Cghgﬁg
2020CENSUS. GOV START HERE >

D-OP-RE-EN-121




What else do | need to know?

Responding to the 2020 Census is:

> Easy

Every household in
the United States will
receive a notice to
complete the census
in early 2020. You can
complete the form
online, by phone, or
by mail.

> Safe

Your personal
information is
confidential, is protected
by law, and can never

be used to identify you.
It can never be shared
with law enforcement
agencies or your
property manager.

Important

Businesses and leaders
in your community will
use the data collected
in the census to make
decisions about where
to build new buildings,
revitalize old ones, open
stores, create jobs,

and more.

Is the Census Bureau hiring?

Yes! Earn extra income while helping ensure that everyone in your community is
counted. The U.S. Census Bureau has a variety of temporary jobs that need to be filled,
including census takers, recruiting assistants, office staff, and supervisory staff. You
must be at least 18 years old, have a valid Social Security number, and be a United

States citizen to be eligible.

Interested? Apply at 2020CENSUS.GOV/JOBS.

Shape
your future
START HERE >

For more information, visit:

2020CENSUS.GOV

D-OP-RE-EN-121

United States
Census
2020




The census counts every generation.

Every 10 years, the United States counts everyone who lives in the country, from newborn
babies to the oldest among us. It is important for everyone to complete the 2020 Census so
that communities like yours can be accurately funded and represented.

Responding is important.

The 2020 Census will influence community funding and congressional representation for
the next decade. Information collected in the census will inform the allocation of more than
$675 billion in federal funds for states and communities each year. That includes money for
things like:
> First responders Libraries and community centers
> Medicare Part B Supplemental Nutrition Assistance
» Supportive Housing for Program (SNAP)

the Elderly Program Senior Community Service

Employment Program

Responding is easy.

Beginning in mid-March 2020, you can respond to the census online, by phone, or by mail.
Choose the option that is most comfortable for you. Large-print guides to the questionnaire
are available upon request. From May - July 2020, census takers will visit households that
have not yet responded. A census taker can assist if you need help completing your form.

Responding is safe.

Your personal information is kept confidential by law. Your responses can only be used to
produce statistics. They cannot be shared with law enforcement agencies or used against
you by any government agency or court in any way.

Sha pe CUI uted States

For more information, visit:
your future ensus

2020CENSUS.GOV START HERE > 2020

D-OP-EL-EN-125




Property managers, make it count.

Property managers like you are critical to the success of the 2020 Census. As a
trusted voice among your tenants, you can raise awareness of the 2020 Census
and increase response. Your efforts will help provide accurate data to improve
communities across the nation.

> What is the timeline? > How do | benefit?

In early 2020, every household in Accurate data can be a valuable asset
the United States, including those in determining where to build new
living in rental housing, will receive rental properties and how to market
a notice to complete the census your business.
online, by phone, or by mail.

Is the 2020 Census secure?

How can | help? Yes. Official census takers will carry
Share information with tenants so government-issued identification
they know when and what to expect. with them at all times. The personally
Also, provide census takers access identifiable information they collect is
to vour properties to help tenants kept confidential by law.

complete their form if they haven't

already done so.

Want to do more? Become a 2020 Census partner!

A 2020 Census partner is an organization that helps ensure its community is
accurately represented in the 2020 Census. Partners join a network of national
and local organizations encouraging people to respond. Get started at
CENSUS.GOV/PARTNERS/JOIN.

For more information, visit: yo future
Ur 1utur
2020CENSUS.GOV START HERE >

D-55-RE-EN-123




Everyone counts in group housing.

No matter where you live, it is important that you are counted in the 2020 Census.
Information collected in the census will help determine funding for vital community
resources, congressional representation, and more.

You should be counted where you live and sleep most of the time. If you live in a group
facility, like a dorm, military barracks, or shelter, U.S. Census Bureau employees will work
with a representative from your building to make sure you are counted. You may be asked
to complete an individual census form.

Your building may include you in its count.

Those living in most group facilities, including college dorms, nursing homes, psychiatric
and other medical facilities, correctional facilities, group homes, and some shelters, will be
counted in one of the following ways:

> A representative from your building will electronically submit your information to the
Census Bureau. It will be encrypted to make sure it remains confidential.
> A Census Bureau employee will interview a representative from your building in person.

» A Census Bureau employee will drop off paper census forms for residents to complete,
and pick them up later.

> At some medical and correctional facilities, a representative from your building will work
as a census taker to collect information from the facility's residents.

Shqpe CUnlYPd States

For more information, visit:
your future ensus

2020CENSUS.GOV START HERE > 2020

D-OP-GP-EN-419
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A place where you receive services may include you in its count.
Census Bureau employees will work with transitional shelters, meal centers, and other

places where people receive services to make sure everyone is counted. If you are staying in
one of these places, or are experiencing homelessness and receive services there, you may
be counted through an in-person interview with a census taker. A representative from the
service’s facility may submit a roster to the Census Bureau to make sure nobody is missed.

The military may include you in its count.

If you live in a military barracks or dormitory, a representative will count you as part of
the facility. If you are assigned to a military vessel with a home port outside of the United
States, you will be counted using data from the U.S. Department of Defense. For more
information about how the census counts active duty military and their families, visit
2020CENSUS.GOV and search military.

To confirm how your building will be counted, check with your building supervisor
or manager.

United States

. . . Shape
For more information, visit: your future CenSUS

2020CENSUS.GOV START HERE > 2020

D-OP-GP-EN-419
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Re: Change in Bulk Collection Services from Johns Disposal

Dear Residents,

As you may already know, the Village has recently accepted a proposal from Johns Disposal

Service to change the way bulk items will be collected. Previously, your bulk items were collected
on the third Thursday of every month.

Under this new ‘bulk-on-call’ program, you will now be able
to select your collection week each month.

Each residence will still receive up to one bulk items collection per month at no additional cost.
Collection limits remain the same. Residents must call at least 48-hours in advance of their
desired pickup and options will be made available by Johns. This new program will help improve
efficiency and decrease wear on Village roads by routing collection trucks directly to each home

in need.

if you have any questions regarding this change in service, please call our office at 262-473-4700.

Village of Bristol

5]
i
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March 2020

Su | Mo 'mIWe]'rhlrrISal

April 202

_..26 27
Thursday is collection day.
ﬁj]‘he recycling collection is every

er Thursday on the shaded weeks.
Effective January 2020, all Village residents MUST
call Johns Disposal to schedule a bulk collection,

once per month for a total of 12 a year at no
additional cost.

Call Johns Disposal at (888) 473-4701
www.johnsdisposal.com

Email: office@johnsdisposal.com

Please place all materials out the night before or by 6 a.m. on your day of service,

2020

May 2020
[Su [Mo[ Tu [We[Th [ Fr | Sa |

Holidays (no collection)

New Years Day-Wednesday 1/1/2020
Collection will be delayed by one day.

Memorial Day- Monday 05/25/2020
Collection will be delayed by one day.

Independence Day-

Saturday 07/04/2020
Collection will have no delay.

Labor Day- Monday 9/7/2020
Collection will be delayed by one day.

Collection Schedule
September 2020
u 0 € r
1 2

Wi | 14 | 15 | 16 | 17 | 18 | 1

27 1 28 | 29 | 30

October 2020

[Su|Mo|[Tu |We | Th | Fr | Sa
1 | 2

Thanksgiving-Thursday 11/26/2020
Collection wﬂl%e delayed by one day.

Christmas Day- Friday 12/25/2020
Collection will have no delay.

The garbage (brown cart) is emptied on a
weekly basis. The recycling (green cart) is
emptied every other week and not emptied
by the bulk collection crews. Large items,
extra cans or bags can be taken with the
bulk collections. Construction materials
and electronics are not included in bulk
collection.



Property Taxes: Levy Per Capita vs. Residential Share Comparison ‘ﬁ

®

This page compares municipal property tax levies per capita and residential share of municipal To Main View:
levies for the most recent data for a custom selection. Choose up to 10 municipalities below to Property Taxes
compare or create a custom comparison for another value.

::T:pf:':ﬁ:;‘"“”” Custom Comparison: Property Tax Levy Per Capita vs. Residential Share

100%
4700
General .
Government . 90%
$600
Street Maintenance 80%
£ ¢
[-%
Net Fire-EMS S ss00 ® 0% %
3
Net Police $ so% I
% $400 &
[ “
Net Basic Spending g s0% §
0
Net Operating £ $300 =
Spending 5 “0%  §
T 14
c a
=3
Property Taxes 2 5200 30%
Shared Revenues 20%
Municipal Debt $100 .
Individual Income
$0 _ y 0%

City of Kenosha

Village of Pleasant Prairle
Village of Paddock Laka
Village of Somers

Village of Mount Pleasant
Village of Bristol

Village of Twin Lakes
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2019 TAX RATES
! ! First | Aggregate
Lottery  Doliar ! ratio(divide by
Municipality ‘School District Milirate: Credit . ‘Credlt | sssessed)
Brighton Brlghton Grade/Central High $15.69 1$170.03 | $61.28 , 0.899859520
_ Brighton Grade/Union Grove High | $16.54 '$185.05 | $66.70 | -
Wheatland Center/Central High ' $18.77 $224.51 - $80.91
Bur ington Area - $16.27 $180.30  $64.98 |
Bristol Village  |Bristol Grade/Central High ~ $15.43 518062 | $65.00 | 1.028418653|
. |SalemGrade/Central High | $17.47 $212.58 $76.61 | -
Paris Grade/Central High ' $13.59 $149.68 - $53.94
Paris Union Grove/Union Grove High  $16.567 5549.!_307 $90.04 0.792660768
Paris Grade/Central High  $10.16_$149.68 | $53.94
Pleasant Prairie |Unified District §$17.90 $169.22 $60.09  0.947876766
Bristol Grade/Central High ’;31'3.25 $180.62 $65.09
Randall Randall Grade/Wilmot High | $18.01 1$247.02 $89.02_ 0.957182835
Trevor-Wllmot Grade/Wilmot Higl High | $19.84 '$281.49 ($10145)
Wheatland Grade/Wilmot High $19.26 $270.66 $97.54
Salem Lakes Salem GradelCentral_ngh -i_ T §17.99 $212.58 $76.61 0.980451275
- ‘Salem Grade/ Wilmot High _~~ $20.37 $258.73 | $93.24 |
_ _______Riverview Grade/Wilmot High i '$18.11 $215.07 07 | $77.51 :

_ Wheatland Grade/Wilmot High

‘Trevor-Wilmot Grade/Wilmot High $21.50

- $20.99 1$270.66 66 $97.54

$281.49 | $101.45

Somers Town

Unified District

$77.50 $169.22 | 360.00 1029335508

Somers Village |Unified District $21.67 |$109.22 | $60.00  0.818737375|

Wheglapq ~ |Wheatland/Central High ' $17.08 522451 $80.91 0. 982940959

B Wheatland/Wilmot High ~ $19.46 $270.66 $97.54 |

Paddock Lake | Salem Grade/Central High $20.87 $212.58 | $76.61 | 0.960371227
Salem Grade/Wilmot High  $23.31 $258.73  $93.24 |
Brighton/Central High _ ' $18.62 $170.03 $61.28 | T

ﬁwin Lakes Randall Grade/Wilmot High - $22.18 '$247.02 $89.02 | 0.902492804
Lakewood/Wilmot High $22.92 $260.06 $93.72 l -

antol GradeICentraI High

Trevor/Wilmot Consolidated Wilmot High  $24.12 $281.49 | $101.45 %

’$180 62| $65. 09

© §26.25

'Paris/Central

| $24.51

$149.68 $53.04

Genoa City

Randall Grade/Wilmot High

1 $26.50 $247.02 $89.02

0.910519952

Mill Rate x assessed value divided d by 1000 (add or sub. Lottery Credit & First Dollar Credit) = approx. tax amt.

G:\Tax Bills\2019 Tax rate sheet
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Please visit our website villageofbristol.org to make the following
types of payments (except Burn Permits):

BURN PERMITS (payments not available online)

Outdoor fires require a burn permit which is valid January-December. Please call the Fire De-
partment Burn Line at 857-4063 for the current burn status just prior to burning. Permits can be
purchased at the Village Hall during regular business hours or at the Fire Department nights
and weekends. First time permits are $25, and renewals are $15.

BUILDING PERMITS

If you are doing any type of home renovations please visit our website and complete a building
permit application. A zoning permit is also required in addition to the building permit if you are
building a garage, shed, fence, accessory building, or adding on to a building.

CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS at the Village Office

The Village of Bristol is now accepting credit card payments in the village office for anything
payable to the village. There is a convenience fee of 3%.

ONLINE PAYMENTS NOW AVAILABLE!

Payments can now be made online for: sewer/water bills, taxes, invoices payable to the village,
traffic citations, and building permits. There is a 2.756% convenience fee if paying with a debit or
credit card, or a $1 fee if paying by e-check. Visit our website to make your payments.

RECYCLING CENTER

Accepts: brush, grass, leaves, cooking oil, waste oil, anti-freeze, scrap steel.
Monday-Friday: 7am-3pm

Additional Hours: April-Nov: 1st & 3rd Wed. 3pm-6pm, and 1st & 3rd Sat. 9am-noon.

Dec-March: 1st Sat 9am-noon
RENAISSANCE FAIR TICKETS

We no longer take “walk-ins” at our village office for Renaissance Fair tickets. If you would like
tickets for the 2020 season, please submit a self addressed, stamped envelope to the village
office. Tickets are mailed out to residents sometime in June to those who submit an envelope.
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e Hhpe off
BRISTOL

NATURALLY

19801 83rd Street Bristol, Wl 53104

OFFICE HOURS
Monday-Friday 8 AM—4 PM
Phone: 262-857-2368
Fax: 262-857-2136
Website: villageofbristol.org
Administrator—Randall Kerkman 857-2368

ClerkiTreasurer—Amy Klemko 857-2368
Building Inspectors—Don Fox 857-2368
Phillip Petroski 857-2368
Inspection Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays
8:00AM-12:00PM

VILLAGE BOARD
President—Mike Farrell 857-9850
Trustee—Ruth Atwood 857-7275

Trustee—Carolyn Owens 857-7460
Trustee—John McCabe 857-9115
Trustee—Kris Kordecki 857-6934

Village Board Meetings:
7PM on the 2nd & 4th Monday of each month

VILLAGE PLAN COMMISSION MEETINGS: 7PM on the 4th Tuesday of each month

VILLAGE ZONING BOARD MEETINGS: 7PM on the 2nd Wednesday of each month
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